

UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY

REGION 1 1 CONGRESS STREET, SUITE 1100 BOSTON, MASSACHUSETTS 02114-2023

OFFICE OF THE REGIONAL ADMINISTRATOR

July 7, 2008

Ann R. Klee, Vice President Corporate Environmental Programs General Electric Company 3135 Easton Turnpike Fairfield, CT 06828

Dear Ms. Klee:

Thank you again for your meeting on May 27, 2008 and your follow-up letter dated June 16, 2008. As you know, EPA received comments from dozens of stakeholders regarding General Electric's Corrective Measures Study (CMS) during our informal public comment period this spring. EPA is currently evaluating those comments, combined with the Agency's own review of the document. We continue to work closely with our state partners on this important project, and hope to respond back to GE in the near future regarding next steps in the CMS process under the Consent Decree and GE's Corrective Action Permit.

Sincerely,

Robert W. Varney

Regional Administrator